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(b) Denial or reduction of loss claims. 
The RHS approval official will fully 
document any loss claim which is de-
nied or reduced including an analysis 
of how the amount of the reduction 
was determined. A connection must be 
made between the Lender’s action or 
failure to act and the loss amount on 
the loan. The amount of loss occa-
sioned by such action will be estab-
lished. This information will be made 
available to the Lender upon request. A 
Lender’s loss claim may be denied or 
reduced by RHS when: 

(1) The Lender has committed fraud. 
(Denial of claim.) 

(2) The Lender claims items not au-
thorized under RHS regulations. (Re-
duced by amount of unauthorized 
claim.) 

(3) The Lender violated usury laws. 
(Reduction for amount of loss caused 
by the violation.) 

(4) The Lender failed to obtain re-
quired security or maintain the secu-
rity position. (Reduction for loss at-
tributed to failure.) 

(5) Loan funds were used for unau-
thorized purposes. (Reduction by unau-
thorized amount.) 

(6) The Lender was negligent in loan 
servicing. Negligent servicing is a fail-
ure to perform those services which a 
reasonably prudent Lender would per-
form in servicing its own portfolio of 
loans that are not guaranteed. The 
term includes a failure to act, a failure 
to act in a timely manner, or acting in 
a manner contrary to that in which a 
reasonably prudent Lender would act. 
(Reduction for loss amount attrib-
utable to Lender negligence.) Examples 
of negligent servicing include: 

(i) A failure to contact the borrower 
in a timely manner when the bor-
rower’s account goes into default. 

(ii) A failure to pay real estate taxes 
or hazard insurance when due. 

(iii) A failure to notify RHS within 
required time limits when the borrower 
defaults on the loan. 

(iv) A failure to request loan subsidy 
when the borrower was eligible for loan 
subsidy and loan subsidy was available 
(subsidized loans only). 

(v) A failure to protect security dur-
ing the liquidation phase. 

(7) The Lender delayed filing the loss 
claim. (Reduction in claim for interest 

accrued because the claim was not 
filed.) 

§ 1980.377 Future recovery. 
The proceeds of any amounts recov-

ered shall be shared in proportion to 
the amount of loss borne between RHS 
and the Lender. Although the Lender’s 
actual loss may be different than the 
amount on which loss settlement was 
based, the proportion of recovery shar-
ing must be based on the loss percent-
age upon which the loss payment cal-
culation was based. 

§§ 1980.378–1980.389 [Reserved] 

§ 1980.390 Interest assistance. 
In order to assist low-income bor-

rowers in the repayment of the loan, 
RHS is authorized to provide interest 
assistance payments subject to the 
availability of funds. Regardless of 
what date a borrower’s loan payment is 
due each month, interest assistance 
payments will be made by RHS directly 
to the Lender on or before the 15th day 
of the month in which the borrower’s 
payment is due. 

(a) Policy. It is the policy of RHS to 
grant interest assistance on guaran-
teed loans to low-income borrowers to 
assist them in obtaining and retaining 
decent, safe, and sanitary dwellings 
and related facilities as long as the 
borrower remains eligible for payments 
when funds are available for interest 
assistance. Interest assistance must be 
established for the borrower at the 
time the loan guarantee is authorized. 

(b) Processing interest assistance agree-
ments. The Lender will process the in-
terest assistance agreement and sub-
mit it to RHS for approval. 

(1) RHS will reimburse the Lender in 
the amounts authorized in exhibit D of 
FmHA Instruction 1980–D (available in 
any RHS office) for the cost of proc-
essing the agreement. The fee will be 
paid upon receipt of a valid agreement 
which has been coded as requiring a 
processing fee payment. The processing 
fee is payable when: 

(i) A new agreement is made with the 
borrower except at the time of loan 
closing. 

(ii) The borrower had an agreement 
for the previous year and a new agree-
ment is made for the current year. 
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